DRAFT – FOR INITIAL DISCUSSION

September 12, 2002

TO:

Robert Griffin



Vice President for Student Services, De Anza College

FROM:
Andrew LaManque



Research and Planning Officer, De Anza College

SUBJECT:
De Anza Students Taking One Class Per Quarter

Please find attached information on the number of students who completed only one class per quarter at De Anza College.  The information is based on students that received a course grade during the Fall 2001, Winter 2002, and Spring 2002 quarters.  

Approximately 8,000 students completed only one course at De Anza each term during 2001-2002.   10-15% of these students each term completed a course in the Computer Information Systems (CIS) department.

Figure 1 is a summary of this information by division and course time.  Figure 2 includes information on the course department and whether the course was classified as vocational or non-vocational.  

The following methodology was used to derive the list:

· Enrollment data was used to count the number of courses each student completed each quarter, limiting on students with only one course.  The data includes all courses in which a student received an official grade.  The list of student ids from the query was saved and then used to pull the course information.  Information on day and evening sections was pulled from the Course Data file by linking the courses taken by the students.

· A small number (about 150 each term) of students took one course at De Anza and one at Foothill and were not included in the analysis.  

Please let me know if you have any questions or need additional information.
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